
April 15, 2014 
 
To: Cal Poly Pomona faculty and staff 
From:  Francelina Neto, director, semester conversion 
 Marten L. denBoer, provost & vice president for academic affairs 
Re: Semester Conversion Update 
 
Colleagues, 
 
With the first meeting of the Semester Conversion Steering Committee last week, the great 
adventure of semester conversion for Cal Poly Pomona has officially started.  This is an 
opportunity to fundamentally examine and reshape our curriculum and all our academic 
programs to ensure that they are current and meet the needs of our students in the twenty-
first century. It is somehow fitting that conversion is beginning on the 75th anniversary of the 
university. What we do in the next several years will determine the direction of our academic 
programs until and beyond our next diamond anniversary. We must undertake this project 
thoughtfully, with great care, consideration, and responsiveness to the concerns of all 
stakeholders. We must also protect the principle of shared governance, vital to maintaining the 
integrity of the university’s academic mission. 
 
Several major conclusions emerged from the first meeting of the Steering Committee. One was 
the uniform support and enthusiasm for semester conversion. All saw conversion as an 
opportunity to review and redesign our academic programs. That enthusiasm is vital. Without 
the full involvement and engagement of faculty, students, and staff across the university, 
conversion cannot be successful.  
 
Coupled with that enthusiasm, however, was a strong sentiment that a Fall 2017 go-live date 
was too soon. Rather, it was felt that Fall 2018 would provide more time for development, 
reflection, and coordination among academic departments and administrative offices. It takes 
time for departments to review the alignment of courses and programs with their mission and 
vision, to analyze the meaning of their degrees, to determine who their entering students are, 
what knowledge, skills, and abilities they want their graduates to possess, and how their 
learning outcomes align with these expectations. These processes cannot and should not be 
rushed. There was a common belief that it is better to take the time to do conversion right 
rather than to rush the job and end up with programs that do not optimally serve our students 
and the university.  
 
Accordingly, in the spirit of shared governance, the go-live date is being moved to Fall 2018. It 
appears possible to do this without much effect on the conversion cost. We should use the 
longer time to make the process better and not lose momentum. An excellent conversion 
process is important because conversion should support student success. This is the time to 
review and revise our academic programs to best meet the needs of our changing students and 
the changing world they will enter. While we will do all we can to support this project and make 



it successful, the vast majority of the difficult work will be done by faculty and staff. Thank you 
for taking on this challenge. 
 


